Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Housing Blocks
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information.
You asked:
1. How many local authority owned residential blocks over 30m/10 stories are in your authority area?
Answer:
Six
2. How many housing association owned residential blocks over 30m/10 stories are in your authority area?
Answer:  Five
3. How many local authority and housing association owned blocks over 30m/10 stories had sprinklers installed throughout before the Grenfell Tower fire?
None for local authority residential blocks.  

Information for housing association blocks is not held by the council. Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by the authority.
Please contact individual housing association directly. The link below will take you to a list of housing associations in Leicester: 
https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-community/housing/apply-for-housing/housing-associations/
4. Has work started, or is it planned, to retrofit sprinklers in any of these blocks since the Grenfell Tower fire?
Yes in local authority residential blocks.
5. If the answer to Q4 was yes, how many blocks are to be retrofitted, and what is the projected cost of this work?
Five blocks

Works to procure sprinklers in the first block estimate costs of about £450,000. Therefore forecast of £2.25M might be appropriate for all five blocks.

6. Have you approached Government for help funding retrofitting of sprinklers? (If yes, please give details in notes e.g. how much requested, number of times approached)
No
7. How much, if any, funding flexibility has the Government been prepared to give you?
Not applicable

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


